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From Pastor Adam 

 FUPCDC Family of Faith, 

 
By the time you read this article, we will be days away from switching to our new leadership model 

here at First United Presbyterian Church of Dale City, VA. This new model starts June 6, 2021 with the ordi-
nation and installation of church officers. Our session will go from 15 Elders to 9 Elders. In addition, we 
have already commissioned new Ministry Team Leaders to lead 9 new Ministry Teams. 
 

After much prayer and study, the session of FUPCDC decided on this hybrid model of church leader-

ship. It is important to know that this model has been very successful at many other Presbyterian churches. 

This new structure will give our Session more time to be God focused. The Elders will spend more time in 

prayer, study, and discernment—for God’s calling and direction for FUPCDC—and for our future service in 

Christ’s Kingdom. As we like to say (and sometimes sing), “Prayer is the key!” 

 

 



2 

 
As we transition away from social distancing, virtual only worship, zoom calls, and masks, thanks 

to God’s gift of highly effective vaccines; we want to be prepared and ready to “hit the ground running” 
for God’s plans and purposes for our lives, and for the life of our community of faith.    
 

So, what does this have to do with you? In one word…everything! It doesn’t matter if you aren’t 

currently serving as an Elder, Deacon, or Ministry Team leader. We are all part of the church—the body 

of Christ. This reminds me of a famous passage from Paul’s letter to the church in Corinth: 

 
 “For just as the body is one and has many members, and all the members of the body, though many, 
are one body, so it is with Christ. 13 For in the one Spirit we were all baptized into one body—Jews or 
Greeks, slaves or free—and we were all made to drink of one Spirit. 
14 Indeed, the body does not consist of one member but of many. 15 If the foot would say, “Because I am 
not a hand, I do not belong to the body,” that would not make it any less a part of the body. 16 And if 
the ear would say, “Because I am not an eye, I do not belong to the body,” that would not make it any 
less a part of the body. 17 If the whole body were an eye, where would the hearing be? If the whole 
body were hearing, where would the sense of smell be? 18 But as it is, God arranged the members in 
the body, each one of them, as he chose. 19 If all were a single member, where would the body be? 20 As 
it is, there are many members, yet one body. 21 The eye cannot say to the hand, “I have no need of 
you,” nor again the head to the feet, “I have no need of you.” 22 On the contrary, the members of the 
body that seem to be weaker are indispensable, 23 and those members of the body that we think less 
honorable we clothe with greater honor, and our less respectable members are treated with greater 
respect; 24 whereas our more respectable members do not need this. But God has so arranged the 
body, giving the greater honor to the inferior member, 25 that there may be no dissension within the 
body, but the members may have the same care for one another. 26 If one member suffers, all suffer 
together with it; if one member is honored, all rejoice together with it. 27 Now you are the body of 
Christ and individually members of it.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 

          -1 Corinthians 12:12-27 
 
 

Yes, we need every member in ministry! Our goal is to have each member of FUPCDC plugged 

into one of our new ministry teams in some way. This doesn’t mean you have to go to a meeting, or 

meetings. There are ways to be involved with a ministry team without attending their team meetings. 

However, that is always welcomed and appreciated as well!  Continued on page 3 
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Can you pray? Write cards? Are you good with computers or numbers? Can you teach? Do you 

love children and youth? Do you garden? Can you sing? Are you good with graphic design or websites? 
Can you cook or bake? Do you like to plan parties, trips, and events? Are you a good listener? Can you 
make sandwiches? Are you good at painting? Are you willing to read scripture in worship? Can you knit?  
 
 

How can you plug into one of these new ministry teams? 
 
Administration—Jim Stacy: 703-680-5111 
Congregational Care—Ellen Nuernberger: 703-828-009 
Congregational Care—Deborah Folly: 703-221-6833 
Evangelism & Outreach—Charlotte Stultz: 703-494-8367 
Fellowship—Betsy Gilbert: 703-670-4949 
Growing in Faith—Curt Hoagland: 703-878-4664 
Mission—Pam Cox: 703-441-6319 
Property—Mike Gundel: 301-767-5030 
Stewardship & Finance—Dennis Dingle: 703-583-9689 
Worship—Martin Andrews: 703-878-2858 
 

Think and pray about it!  
 
 I believe we are in the midst of a new reformation of the church as it relates to society and the 
world. We are being given an opportunity to share God’s message of love with our neighborhoods, and 
now the world! Maybe you are struggling with figuring out where you fit in the Body of Christ, and here 
at FUPCDC? Give me a call, or send me a text or email. I would love to talk with you about your gifts and 
abilities—and what God might have in store for you! 
 

On the journey with you, 
 
Pastor Adam 
828-448-8914 
adam.bowling@fupcdc.org  
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New Leadership 

Our new leadership structure becomes effective on June 6.  As a quick reminder,  
FUPCDC is organized around nine ministries (formerly called committees) working   
under the leadership of Session. Session is the governing body of our church; it discerns 
God’s calling for our church; sets policy, vision, and goals; and serves as directors of the 
corporation.  
 
Each of the nine ministries has a team leader (formerly called a committee chair), who 
leads the meetings and is responsible for the day to day management of the programs 
and projects that fall under the umbrella of the ministry.  These team leaders were 
commissioned during worship on Sunday, May 23 and are busy at work making sure we 
have a smooth transition.  Please keep them in your prayers and have patience as we all 
navigate the “new normal” of leadership at FUPCDC.  
 
Following is a brief description of the new ministries:  
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May Report from Session 
 
In a very busy meeting, the Session welcomed Elizabeth Vohar and Joseph Vohar as new Friends of the Church and 
authorized the baptism of their daughter, Eloise, at the outdoor worship service on May 23. Session also approved the 
transfer of Juanita Toatley to Hermon Presbyterian Church in Rock Hill, SC (the church where her father had been pas-
tor). 
 

Elders-elect and Deacons-elect Bill Ediage, Morelle Fokwa, Sam Parris, Debbie Cornelius, Agnes Fokwa, Debbie Folly, 
Helen Francois, Ann Green, Nne Kalu and Kathy McNeely were examined and approved to be installed on 
June 6 during worship and ordained, if not previously ordained. Session also approved distribution of the church      
directory information to the incoming Deacon Board. 
 
Session also approved an electronic vote to allow One Hanson Pharmacy of Woodbridge to hold COVID vaccination 
clinics on May 15 and June 12, 2021. 
 
The report of the examination of the church's financial records was received. The treasurer and finance committee 
were commended for handling the church's finances and financial records well. A budget mapping showing the transi-
tion of expenses into the new ministry structure was also received. 
 
Starting July 11, 2021, authorized ministries affiliated with the church may use the inside facilities as approved by the 
Safety and Security committee and the Session. The Chancel Choir and Praises Team were approved to have practices 
from May 19, 2021 onward for those fully vaccinated following all state and federal guidelines. 
 
Session approved creation of a statement spelling out church values and asking employees and volunteers to comply 
with vaccination guidelines when working with children. 
 
The Church Operating Procedures, Personnel, Sexual Harassment and other policies were approved as amended to 
comply with changes made for transition to the new organizational plan. 
 
Submitted by Sara Porter, Clerk of Session 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Session Notes 
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The ministry of congregational care as set forth in Scripture is one of compassion, witness, and service, sharing in the 
redeeming love of Jesus Christ for the poor, the hungry, the sick, the lost, the friendless, the oppressed, those burdened 
by unjust policies or structures, or anyone in distress. Persons of spiritual character, honest repute, exemplary lives, 
brotherly and sisterly love, sincere compassion, and sound judgment should be chosen for this ministry. 
 

2021 BOARD OF DEACONS  
 

A Ministry of Compassion and Service 
 

      Class of 2022   Class of 2023   Class of 2024 
      Debbie Cornelius                               Bob Albrecht                               Agnes Fokwa 
      Liz Goolgasian                                   Sandy Chamberlin                       Debbie Folly 

            Anne Green         Claudia Cunningham                   Helen Franchois 
            Charlotte Stultz               Pam Emert                                   Nne Kalu 

                             Ellen Nuernberger                       Kathy McNeely 
                                           Tracy Stevens       
                             

                              
Debbie Folly, Co-Moderator……………………………………. 703-606-5532         
Ellen Nuernberger, Co-Moderator ……………………………… 703-878-0009 
 
We love to hear from you.  If you need to be connected with your Congregational Care representative, please 
contact Debbie Folly or Ellen Nuernberger by calling the numbers listed above or the church office (703-670-
7834). 

 

To register your child, click on the Drama Camp registration link : 

FUPCDC Lighthouse Drama Camp 2021 (google.com)  

We will be performing The Phantom Tollbooth Jr.  

Camp runs July 12th -23rd, 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM, on the church lawn with small  

groups working from 11 AM – noon. Performance will be on July 23rd at 7 PM  

on the church lawn. The camp is FREE and limited to 20 campers (rising  

kindergarteners to rising 9th graders). All safety precautions (including masks  

and distancing) will be in place, following the guidance of Safety and Security  

and the state/federal guidelines. There will be Acting, Singing, Dancing, Crafts,  

Bible Lessons, and  SO MUCH FUN! Email Becca Anderson (andersonclarinet@gmail.com)  

with any questions.  

 

 
 

Congregational Care (Deacons) 

Bible Drama Camp: The Phantom Tollbooth Jr. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScObVPno2dsFVgFzyxNqg3FGGJGJzFwMSvRCDbIdGeasTcXiw/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0
mailto:andersonclarinet@gmail.com
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Spring Adult Education Classes 

 
Romans Bible Study 
 

As the spring is winding down and we prepare for summer we will conclude our study on the 
book of Romans on June 6. We will continue to study Romans for 9 more weeks in the fall.  
With a scholar’s mind and a pastor’s heart, N.T. Wright (and FUPCDC leader Curtis Hoagland) 
will walk you through Romans with this guide designed especially with everyday folks in 
mind. Perfect for group use, this study uses the popular inductive method combined with  
Wright’s thoughtful insights to bring contemporary application of Scripture to life.  
This course is designed to help you understand Scripture in fresh ways under the  
guidance of one of the world’s leading New Testament scholars. Thoughtful questions, prayer 
suggestions, and useful background and cultural information will guide  
our group more deeply into God’s Word. We will look at the early church of Rome  
and some of their struggles, and how they compare to our world today. Discover  
how you can participate more fully in God’s kingdom. We hope you can join us each                               
Sunday from 8:30 AM - 9:30 AM on Zoom. Class Link: http://www.fupcdc.org/class 

 
  

Women’s Monday Bible Study also known as Bible Buddies 
 
Anna, Mary, Lydia, Dorcus, Mary, Martha, Mary Magdalene, Elizabeth, Can we connect with 
any of these brave, complex, ancient sisters in the faith? Can their stories  
of dedication remind us of our Christian Call? “Jesus encouraged and supported  
women. When they are shamed or limited or restricted, he affirmed them and expanded their 
sphere of action.” (From the Introduction) 
 
You are invited to join the Ladies Bible Study to learn more about their stories:  
From Daughters to Disciples: Women’s Stories from the New Testament by Lynn  
Japinga. For more information, please contact Betty Matthews through the church  
office office@fupcdc.org or 703-670-7834. 
 

 “Bible Buddies” is a group of FUPCDC ladies and their friends who meet from 7:00 PM  - 8:30 PM every Monday on 
Zoom to discuss the book and share joys and concerns as they pray together and learn more about God.  

 
 

.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Adult Christian Education 

Continued on page  13 



13 

 

Pastor’s Wednesday Evening Bible Study 
 
 

Pastor Adam’s Bible Study on Wednesdays at 7:00 PM, via Zoom,  we are studying 
the Gospel of Matthew. All are welcome.  The last class will be on Wednesday, June 9.  
 
If you would like to join this study, please contact Pastor Adam at  
office@fupcdc.org 

 

 
 

Fair Share Community Speaker Series – We hope to continue the Fair Share series in 

the fall. We will make announcements. 

Women’s Retreat - Saturday, June 5, 2021 (10 AM—12 Noon) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Rev. Anne Russ is an ordained pastor in the Presbyterian Church (USA). She runs 
Doubting Believer, an online, inclusive faith community and believes that a faith that 
struggles with questions is always stronger than one that never asks any.  She is a 
writer, workshop leader and loud laugher. She currently resides in New York City.   

 
 

                                Use this form to register for FUPCDC's FREE Virtual Women's Retreat -  
Virtual Women's Retreat Registration (google.com)  

 
 

It will be held on Saturday, June 5, 2021 (10 AM - 12 Noon). We will email you information on how to join 
Zoom once you register for the event. If you have any questions, please email Betsy Gilbert at 
betsy.gilbert24@gmail.com.  
 
 

Adult Christian Education 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf9XXkPN5brkGgFTi2quUJ0gCP0bso55ns9O5KiWpYE8yQ6rg/viewform
mailto:betsy.gilbert24@gmail.com
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Know, Grow, and Go with FUPCDC to honor God’s creation and reduce climate impact    
everywhere! 

Reversing Soil Depletion Starts at Home  
 

“Then God said, ‘Behold, I have given you every plant yielding seed that is on the surface of all the 
earth, and every tree that has fruit yielding seed, it shall be food for you.’” Genesis 1:20 

 
 

KNOW by learning about Earth Care until you ’re an expert! 
Watch the “Dirt! The Movie” documentary to learn about how depleted our soil is and 

how to enrich it through composting: Click here. 
Learn how to start backyard compost: 

Buy a compost bin for $30 at the Balls Ford Road Compost Facility and learn how to 
start your own compost at home: Click here. 

 
Virginia Cooperative Extension “Backyard Composting” publication: Click here. 
 

GROW by commiting to new Earth Care habits. 
Commit to planting and growing one new plant (e.g., indoor herbs, outdoor garden, tree) 

or to start composting in some way (leaves, grass clippings, food scraps, etc.). 
 
 

GO by putting your commitment into ACTION! 
Plant and grow one new plant (e.g., indoor herbs, outdoor garden, tree) OR start com-

posting in some way (leaves, grass clippings, food scraps, etc.). 
Take photos and videos of you and your family putting your “Grow” commitments into action. 

We will collect and compile your submissions in August to show at September’s Church Pic-
nic, OR better yet: 

Join our Facebook group! Click here to join our FUPCDC Earth Care Group and post your 
photos and videos there. 

 
 

Look for the Know-Grow-Go button on our FUPCDC Earth Care web page for more sugges-
tions. 
The Earth Care Group expresses it’s gratitude to: 

The Congregational Connections Committee for providing our congregation with re-
usable shopping bags. Ask for yours (if you haven’t received one yet) at upcoming in-
person worship services.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.pbs.org/independentlens/dirt-the-movie/
https://www.pbs.org/independentlens/documentaries/dirt-the-movie/
https://www.pwcva.gov/department/solid-waste-management/compost-mulch-or-topsoil
https://www.pwcva.gov/department/solid-waste-management/compost-home
https://www.pwcva.gov/assets/documents/public-works/Compost%20Bin%20Pub%20HORT-49P%2020151030084256.pdf
https://d.docs.live.net/79eb56697ba58078/Documents/Nan/FUPCDC%20Earthcare/Newsletters/FUPCDC%20April%202021%20Newsletter.docx
https://fupcdc.org/earthcare
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Little Hands Preschool 
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Mission and Outreach 
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Join us at the FUPCDC Mission Book Fair! 

  

Monday, May 24 - Sunday, June 6 

 

Due to the recent conflict in Cameroon, many families with children 

have fled to the central and northern regions of the country to escape 

violence. Unfortunately, there are not enough schools for these chil-

dren. FUPCDC members Bill Ediage and Therese Same felt called by God 

in 2019 to build a school to help out. Through God's provision, they 

were able to open the ENIC International School in the fall of 2020. 
  

Our Missions Committee invites the members and friends of 
First United Presbyterian Church of Dale City, VA to help 

build a library for this new school in Cameroon! 

https://fupcdc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=81f506460f2c023e0bc0dba80&id=e649b9dacc&e=6dacc885d7
https://fupcdc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=81f506460f2c023e0bc0dba80&id=d0580fb2dc&e=6dacc885d7
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There are TWO Ways to help! 

Note: Choose “Little Hands Preschool” as the school when you order as we are using the 

Little Hands Preschool account. 

 

1) You can buy books for the school in Cameroon. There is a wish list for books that 

would be appropriate and appreciated. 

 

Wish List: www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084DAEA629A6FB6-fupcdc 

 

Order Books: https://www.scholastic.com/bf/fupcdc 

  

This purchase should be sent to: 
Bill Ediage & Therese Same 
2768 Yosocomico Lane Apt. 203 
Woodbridge,VA 22191 

 

The books will be sent to Cameroon, Africa this summer in special containers. Free shipping 

from Scholastic Book Fair to Bill & Therese on orders of $25. 

 

2) You can buy books for your kids, grandkids, and/or friends. Free shipping on 

$25 or more! You can ship the books to any address in the USA and 25% of total sales goes 

back to the school in Cameroon...WIN, WIN! 

  

Send a surprise package of summer reading favorites to your loved ones while 
showing love to those in need.  

 
 
 
 

FUPCDC Members and 
founders of the ENIC  
International School in  
Cameroon,  
Bill Ediage and Therese Same  

 

https://fupcdc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=81f506460f2c023e0bc0dba80&id=b8c5b94832&e=6dacc885d7
https://fupcdc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=81f506460f2c023e0bc0dba80&id=0e0fe740cb&e=6dacc885d7
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Congregational Connections 

Anything submitted may be altered, edited, or changed for continuity and clarity by the communications team.  
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Used with permission of Allison Greene Simmons,  who grew up at FUPCDC, former member, and is now 
an ordained minister. 
 

Girl… really? 

 
I have been contemplating for several weeks how to address this topic because I feel I will get resistance. 
The past several weeks there have been multiple instances where who I am and my pastoral authority has 
been challenged. That’s nothing new for me in general as a woman and an ordained woman. But here re-
cently it’s been worse and in the last week it’s been mostly men who think they are entitled to something. 
 
One of my biggest pet peeves is being addressed as “girl”. I hear, “You’re a pretty little girl to be a chaplain” 
or “they let a little girl like you be a chaplain” or “we don’t want a girl chaplain” or “a girl chaplain… inter-
esting” or “hey girl can you do X”. And a variety of several other phrases. I recognize there are many other 
layers to these phrases including women in ministry and the role of chaplain. But what I am addressing 
now is the “girl”. I can’t stand even when other women call me “girl”. And I definitely can’t stand being 
called girl in professional settings. 
 

So let’s unpack this a little. According to Webster “Girl” is referring to a female child. So in case you aren’t 
aware I am not a child. It is inaccurate to call me a girl. I haven’t been a girl in about 16 years. I have 
birthed a child. I am able to drink, rent a car, have a mortgage etc. I am not a girl. I have responsibilities. I 
am able to care for myself.  
 
Secondly, there is a power struggle here. But by referring to me as a girl you are making it evident you do 
not view me as a colleague or equal. You view me as “too young” or “Too immature” or “not experienced” 
but the message I hear is “I don’t view you as equal to me:” If you would not refer to a male colleague as a 
“boy” don’t do it to women. 
 
Also the “hey girl” makes me think you have no idea what my name is. I was at a restaurant recently and 
this douche behind me at a table hollered for our waitress by saying “HEY GIRL. YOU GIRL. COME BACK 
GIRL”. I first had to compose myself. I later said, “excuse me ma’am. I am sorry first because I don’t re-
member you name. Secondly, I am sorry you were treated that way by the table behind us. You deserve 
more respect than that but I also recognize your tips depend on you taking that abuse.” I thought she was 
going to cry. She told me how demeaning it was to constantly be treated so disrespectfully.  
 
Look here’s the thing. Language matters. How we refer to other human beings matter. As Mayim Bailik 
stated in her video, “When we use words to describe adult women that are typically used to describe chil-
dren, it changes the way we view women.” And yes words are just words. But if I always referred to you as 
“Trashy” would that not piss you off, affect how you are treated at work, or even become the narrative at 
work? I am aware some people reading this will think “Oh I get that” but others won’t and will resist the 
conversation about this. But let me tell you what’s happened.  
 
1- We don’t want a girl chaplain to visit.— dying patient’s family. What message do you hear? 
 
2- Why do I have to go through you? Girl- Two PASTORS recently (we won’t get into those yet) 
 
3- Why is the chaplain answering this call? Why is the chaplain a girl?— recent family Continued on Page 23 
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4- We don’t believe in female preachers so a girl like you wouldn’t be able to preach— coworker 
 
5-Let me tell you how to come into the room (then proceeded to man-splain my job)— male pastor 
 
6- Oh this is the little girl I was telling you about. —- Patient 
 
7- ohhh you’re too pretty a girl to be a chaplain— patient (so only ugly women are chaplains?) 
 
I won’t continue because this is in the fast few weeks. Language matters. I am sure we can all agree that it’s 
disrespectful to say “Aww look a that cute little boy up there preaching” talking about my fellow male col-
leagues who are pastors. 
 
I encourage you to ponder for yourself the language you use when talking to people. How you interact with 
people. I think the thing I try to remember is I don’t get to control what people prefer to be called. I hope I 
am open enough to explore their perspective and challenge myself instead of being defensive and trying to 
explain why their feelings are wrong. 
 
Moral of the story. I am an adult woman. I don’t want to be called girl. I am proud of how my body is aging 
and how it continues to work. I want to set an example for my son what a strong woman is and how it is 
not threatening. 
 
So I am attaching a couple article I hope you will consider reading and exploring for yourself. These are 
people who are more eloquent then I am so I hope you can read with an open mind. 

https://kaylamdouglas.medium.com/im-not-a-girl-
f968237830e4 https://www.marketingsociety.com/the-library/stop-calling-me-
girl https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2015/jul/08/stop-calling-women-girls-its-
either-patronising-or-sexually-suggestive 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Anything submitted may be altered, edited, or changed for continuity and clarity by the communications team.  

https://kaylamdouglas.medium.com/im-not-a-girl-f968237830e4
https://kaylamdouglas.medium.com/im-not-a-girl-f968237830e4
https://www.marketingsociety.com/the-library/stop-calling-me-girl
https://www.marketingsociety.com/the-library/stop-calling-me-girl
https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2015/jul/08/stop-calling-women-girls-its-either-patronising-or-sexually-suggestive
https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2015/jul/08/stop-calling-women-girls-its-either-patronising-or-sexually-suggestive
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Thank You 
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You have established all the boundaries of the earth; You have made summer and winter. 
                                                                                                                                                                                 - Psalm 74:17 
 


